MINUTES OF THE DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on November 19, 2009 at the Dacusville Lions Club. Invocation was given by James McCoy-Bruce. President Ronny Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Minutes of the September 23, 2009 meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was given with a current balance of \$717.61.

Old Business: Discussion followed on the "Welcome to Dacusville" signs with Tom Ponder bringing us up to date on costs, design, grant money and location of three (3) signs. A slate of officers for the coming year were presented at the September 23rd meeting. That slate was presented again, with the following elected officers for 2010: Ronny Hall, President; Teresa Handley, Vice President; James McCoy-Bruce, Treasurer; Sylvia Hughes, Secretary; and Jim Shelton as Member-at-Large. We were informed that an appraisal on the existing Dacusville Elementary School is due in December, with the new Dacusville Elementary School scheduled to open in August, 2011 with a total cost of \$13,477,640.00.

New Business: Tom Ponder suggested having an appreciation day for the Dacusville EMS/Fire Department. Tom stated that we have the best rural fire department in the county. This topic is to be brought up again at the first of the year.

This month's speaker was State House of Representatives Member, Rex Rice.

President Hall announced our next meeting will be January 21, 2010 at the Dacusville Lions Club with Neal Collins as speaker.

There bring no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sylvia D. Hughes Secretary